
GREATER BERLIN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL ASSOC. 
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, June 10, 2021 
 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER – by Betty Velie   Time:  7:13 p.m. 

Roll Call of Officers:   

• President:   Betty Velie 

• Vice President: Johnnye Ervin 

• Treasurer:  Carolyn Lutz (not present) 

• Secretary:  Kathy Betz 
  

ATTENDEES: Please state name and business: Kevin Lyons, Bunny Cakes; Concetta Sherlock, 

Berlin Lions; Judy Dietz, Sinfully Sweets; Cheri, Century 21; Corky Boccella and Jean Terilla, C&M 

Complete Auto Repairs; Jim Evangelisti, Mr. E’s Game World. Loretta of the S.J. Breast Cancer 

Coalition attended via phone conference. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion to approve May 13, 2021 meeting minutes made by Johnnye 
Ervin; Seconded by Kevin Lyons.  All in favor/no opposition.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Not received. To be provided at next meeting. 
 
Committee Report: 

 
1. Membership: Jean Terilla, Chairperson. 

 

• Received application for new membership for Judy Dietz of Sinfully Sweets, LLC, a 
chocolate candy store located in Atco. Sinfully Sweets opened in February 2020. 
Unfortunately, due to the pandemic Sinfully Sweets could not welcome customers into 
the store; however, they provided curb side service. Sinfully Sweets is now open for 
business and offers assistance with fundraising events. Judy was provided with the 
Welcome package from association. Motion to approve Sinfully Sweets made by Kathy 
Betz; Seconded by Jim Evangelisti. All in favor/no opposition.  

 

• Status of renewal notification continue to come in slowly. 
 

2. Fall Fest (10/09/21): Betty Velie and Kevin Lyons, Chairpersons; 
Car Show: Corky Boccella, Chairperson 
 
NOTE:  FALL FEST MEETING scheduled for June 23, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Marie Fleche 
Library. 
 

• Chairperson received from Camden County confirmation for use of the stage and park; 

• Chairpersons to send correspondence to members, vendors and sponsors requesting if 
participating in Fall Fest; 

• Need sound person and status of tents. 

• As a result of the Car Show too far from the Fall Fest events this year the Car Show will 
be moved to a different location. 



• Meetings to be scheduled specifically for Fall Fest. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 

• Website outage was due to host and malware on server. As a result, the website cannot be 
updated but the website is working. Due to malware, there will be an additional cost of $15 per 
month. It is hopeful that the website can be updated by Monday, June 14, 2021. 

 
OPEN TO FLOOR: 
 

• Vice President, Johnnye Ervin submitted her formal letter of resignation; 

• Sinfully Sweets provided samples of their chocolates. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Kevin Lyons; Seconded by Concetta Sherlock. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 
Next GBBPA meeting date July 8, 2021 @7:00 p.m. at Marie Fleche Memorial Library 
 
Respectfully submitted by,  
Kathy Betz, Secretary 
 


